
 

 

Tour Season Of 
And Running– 
Check The Areas 
Events Page For 
More Informa-
tion Check the Articles. 
If you haven’t come out 
for club events for a 
while your really missing 
out.  If you have toured 
you know how much fun 
we have had on tours 
this month. If you would 
like to set up a Tour 
please let the club know. 

 

Driving School Was A Hit 
November 2006 

In every Issue: 

• Calendar of  events pg 4 

• Meeting Minutes   page 3 

• Message from the President   
page 3 

• The “Who Ya Gonna Call” 
page  2 

• General club information 

 Page 2 

• Upcoming event information  
page  4 

 

Another Driving School was a complete success with 14 T’s and club member to give 
instructions or just rides. Mark, Janice and  Dave  took picture for those that wanted 
to show what T they drove or rode in, they turned out very good. Some people just 
wanted picture of themselves with their cars. Over 75 cars showed up from all the 
different car clubs. For some people this was the first time that they have been to the 
driving school. Mark Hutchinson thought that it was surprising to see one of the stu-
dents that he taught not so long ago doing the teaching. Just goes to show just how 
good of a teacher he was to that student. There were a lot of questions to answer on 
what the club does with the T’s in the winter as most club put their cars in the garage 
for the winter, so they were very surprised to know that we tour year round.  There 
was also a T there that was giving rides that does not yet belong to the T Club. Jack 
and Susie Kline brought the red T touring and Jack gave a lot of rides. They have 
about 18 collector cars. But all in all there was a lot of fun to be had.  

Harvest House had the corn maze and were selling some very good cider and the yard 
sale there a the other end of the field did a great job, too. The firefighter were there to 
serve up the food if you did not have time to eat before or need to refuel. If you did 
not make this year’s event, you will have to put it on your calendar for next year. 

Driving School Pg-1 

January Banquet Pg-4 

Tuesday Night Pg-6 

Tom’s Turkey Dive Pg-4 

Meeting Place — The meeting for November will be held at the 
Opportunity Presbyterian Church at 202 North Pines.  Meeting starts 
at 7:30pm on the first Friday in November. See you there.  



 

 

OFFICERS ETC. NAMES PHONE #’S OFFICERS ETC.  PHONE #’S 

President:   Lee Burgess 924-0898 Photo albums: Mike Robison 924-8654 

Vice President: Nan Robison 924-8654 Library:  Gene Kicha’s 
shop  

926-4872 

Secretary:   Jillian Caples 701-0983 Road Cleanup:  Wes Miller 509-467-6772 (h) 

Treasurer: Allen Henzen 455-8997 Programs: Safety 
/Seminars 

Tom Carnegie 922-1805 

Editors & Car Show 
Coordinators:  

 

Alan & Suzie  
Stacey 
3555 N. Freya St. 
Spokane, WA 
99217 

487-2936-home 
230-7522– Cell 
 

2006 Banquet: 

Assistants needed 

Jim Patterson 509-299-7357 

Co-Editor and e-
mailer:  

Jim Patterson  509-299-7357 Graphics and 
design:  

Jeff Hipp hippgrafix@aol.com 

Paper Co-
ordinators:  

Whiteleys  624-0933 Blood Bank:  Charlie Almeda 448-2506 

Roster Editor:  Jim Patterson 509-299-7357 Sunshine:  Jean Almeda 448-2508 

Photographer:  Glen Whiteley 624-0933 Car Club Council: Charlie Almeda 448-2506 

Calendar editor:  Glen Whiteley 624-0933 Welcoming:  Mike Robison  

Refreshments: Joanne Jepperson 

Nan Robison 

924-2939 

924-8654 

Tours Rick Carnegie 928-7119 

Legal:  Help wanted  Webmaster Allen Henzen Henzen9@aol.com 

Co-Photographer: Jillian Caples 893-8965    

WHO YA GONNA CALL? OFFICERS AND CHAIRMEN 

Dues are $20 per year.  They are now 
past due. All correspondence should be 
directed to the mailing address.  Ads 
for Ford parts and cars wanted and for 
sale and submissions only should be 
sent to the editor via email or snail 
mail.  Deadline for submissions is  the 
18th of the month..   

Club mailing address is: 

IEMTFCA: POB 11708 

Spokane, WA 99211-1708 

spokanemodeltclub.com 
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2007 Dues Are Due:   It's that time of year again. Your 2007 Spokane Model T Club dues are now due 
and must be paid by Jan. 31, 2007 to be included in the 2007 club roster. Please fill out the roster up-
date form in entirety and turn it in only when you pay dues. Several members last year didn't get their 
new email addresses or phone numbers (cell and home) included in the new roster because they didn't 
fill the form out in entirety. If you are a "LIFE"  member (spouse of a deceased member or over 80-
year's of age) than your dues are free. If you fit into this category but your mailing label doesn't indi-
cate  "LIFE" on it, then let Jim Patterson know by emailing him at jimbet@cheneycable.com or calling 
him at 299-7357. If you're a "LIFE" member but no longer wish to receive the monthly FENDER 
CHATTER, please let us know so we can remove you from the mailing list. Several members have indi-
cated that they prefer to get the newsletter from the club's web-site at www.spokanemodeltclub.com 
and save the club the printing and postage costs. In doing so, they usually are able to get the newsletter 
a couple of days earlier than the mailed version. Please indicate on the roster form if you want the 
email or the mailed paper version of the newsletter 

1915 –
Couplet - 
photo - pro-
vided via 
internet.  
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President’s Monthly Chatter:  
 President’s  
Message 
Nov 2006 
Wow, time flies by.  The 

year is nearly over, the fall colors are 
dazzling, the days are cooler and the 
weather people are now reporting on 
snow levels in the mountains. And, to top 
it off elections are just around the corner.  
On the national and local level the poli-
ticking, mud slinging and sometimes 
downright nasty language is hurled 
about.  However, it is each person’s re-
sponsibility not take any of it at face 
value but to sort out the wheat from the 
chaff and make responsible choices.  Most 
voters in Eastern Washington must use 
mail in ballots so get yours in the mail by 
the November 7 deadline.  Just as impor-
tant to our club are our elections for 2007 
officers.  I urge you to attend out next 
meeting on Friday, November 3 to vote in 
person.  If you cannot attend please mail 
in the enclosed ballot so that we have it 
by meeting time.  This years banquet is 
shaping up to be a great one so be sure 
and get your tickets from Jim Patterson. 

Happy touring. 

Lee 

Inland Empire Model T Ford 
Club October 6th, 2006: The meet-
ing was called to order by President Lee B. 
at Opportunity Presbyterian Church, a spe-
cial meeting place, at 7:29pm.   

Mike R. welcomed Gail, Jacob, and Hannah 
Kicha.  There was a motion to approve the 

minutes as printed in the Fender Chatter.  It was seconded and 
passed.  There was no Vice President’s Report.  There was a motion 
to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  It was seconded and passed.  
There was no Sunshine Report.  The Driving School went great.  
There were over 65 cars and about 18 Model Ts.  Dave and Mark had 
a photo shop going on and sold 25 photos.  There was a motion to 
pay Jillian for the supplies for the photo shoot.  It was seconded and 
passed.  The Just Park It Tour had 135 cars.  The George Smith Tour 
finally had great weather.  There was a BBQ at Park Place.  We went 
to a show at the MAC for another car club.  There was no Safety and 
Seminar Report.  The Fender Chatter is going out earlier this month.  
There was no Photographer Report.  There has been no activity with 
the Photo Album.  The Library has had no new visitors.  The Road 
Cleanup will be on Sunday October 15th, at 10:00.  The Banquet will 
be Saturday January 6th, 2007 at the Ramada Inn at the Airport.  The 
tickets are $20/ticket.  There will be car races like last year.  Allen H. 
is working on the website, and needs more pictures and stuff.  The 
Blood Bank has 5 units.  The Show No Shine is a Mardi Gras Theme 
on February 17th at Templin’s.  Old Business:  The Bylaw Commit-
tee had no report.  The meeting venue was discussed.  There was a 
motion to continue to meet at OPC.  It was seconded and passed.   

New Business:  Nominations for Officers were opened. 

Treasurer:   Allen H.  Betty P. 

There was a motion to close nominations.  It was seconded and 
passed.  

Secretary:  Eric H. – Declined, Jillian C., Betty P. Candy B. – Declined 

Mark H.  

There was a motion to close nominations.  It was seconded and 
passed.  

Vice President: Eric H.  Dan C. – Declined 

There was a motion to close nominations.  It was seconded and 
passed.  

President:  John W. – Declined, Nan R., Mike S., Norm W. – Declined 

There was a motion to close nominations.  It was seconded and 
passed.  

Other New Business: Tom’s Turkey Drive will be at U-City on Novem-
ber 18th.  There was a motion to give $300 to the Turkey Drive.  It 
was seconded and passed.  Dan C. has had his car a Tuesday Night 
T Night lately and it runs straight. 

There was a motion to adjourn the meeting.  It was seconded and 
passed. 

Cookie Corner for 2006 and 2007 

November:  Nan Robison  

 Marith McCoul 

 Joanne Jepperson 

December: Every one 

January:  Banquet 

February:  2007 

 John and Karen Lynn  

 Mark Hutchinson 



 

 

NOVEMBER PAGE   4 

Tom’s Turkey Drive Open Car Show For Second Harvest Food Bank 

Tom’s Turkey Drive is again coming up in November 18 it is hard to believe that it is again time to think 
of all the families in Spokane and the surrounding areas who will not have the money for a good meal. Time 
to look in the pantry to see what food items we can give to help the food bank and as always money is a good 
thing to give to the food bank as they can turn $1.00 into $10.00 worth of food. Bring your classic cars and 
have some fun for a good cause.  

On November 9th there is a Kick Off Party at 2nd Harvest, 1234 East Front Avenue, starting a 5:00 p.m. if 
you wish to come. They do a short tour of the food bank. They will have cookies and coffee. Thank you to 
those of you that voted to have the T Club donate the $300.00 to the food bank! See you all there.  

Spice Up Your Life:   Patty’s Cream Cheese Cookie 
8 oz cream cheese, soften 

8 oz butter, soften 

Dash vanilla 

1 box of a flavored cake mix 

 

Mix cream cheese and butter until creamy . Add a dash of 
vanilla and mix. Add cake mix, stir together. Take a teaspoon 
of dough roll into balls and roll in powdered sugar. Bake at 
350  for 12 to 15 minutes on a non greased cookie sheet. Let 
cool, then sprinkle with powdered sugar. 

Area Events of Interest – 2006 and 2007 
November 2006 

18 Tom’s Turkey Drive 

December 2006 

 January 2007 

6th  Model T Installation Banquet, 

 Ramada Inn, Airport Drive Spokane 

February 2007 

17 Show No Shine Banquet  

 Templin’s Resort, Post Falls, ID 

——————————————————————- 

The annual Model T Club Installation Ban-
quet will be on Saturday, January 6, 2007 stat-
ing with a no-host social hour at 6:00 p.m. at the 
Airport Ramada Inn. Jim Paterson has tickets on 
sale now at $20.00 per person, this includes the 
tax and tip. He states that they  have rooms avail-
able with access to the pool and water slides for 
$59.99 for those of you who wish to stay the night. 
Make your reservation now. We will have Model T 
races same as last year. Cars must be Model T’s in 
looks and design and be 1:24 scale (about 6” long 
and 2 1/2” wide with a wheel base of about 4 1/2”) 
contact Jim Patterson if you have questions or 
wish to purchase tickets. 

———————————————————————- 

The Show No Shine Banquet is at Templin’s 
Resort in Post Falls, ID, with tickets on sale for 
$30.00 per person. Sharkey and The Fins will 
again be the band to dance to. With Model T Club 
will be doing the judging of the Photo’s. Rooms are 
available starting at $62.95 for the night. Chris 
Hall will have ticket available. Contact Jean 
Almeda or Karen Miller for more information. 
This years theme is Mardi Gras, so make sure you 

George Smith Memorial Tour was on September 
8th thru 10th. Rick states that 12 Model T showed 
up for the tour that started on Saturday morning. 
They had breakfast at the Eagles for $5.00 then 
went on a tour around the area and the great 
weather made it was an enjoyable time. Most eve-
ryone when home on Sunday morning. 



 

 

Model T Ford Club of America 
Inland Empire Chapter 

P.O. Box 11708   
                                                                     Spokane, WA 99211-1708 

       2007 Chapter Membership Application & Roster Update Form                                        Date: ______________ 

Name _____________________________Spouses Name______________________________ 

Address: ___________________________ City ___________________ State _____  

ZIP ___________ 

Phone #’s: Home:___________________ Work: ______________________ Cell: __________________ 

 

Insurance Carrier & Policy # __________________________ Data same as 2006? Yes / No 

E-Mail Address _____________________________________________________ MTFCA member ? Yes / No 

 

Send me the newsletter via: U.S. Mail version ______ Email Version from web-site ______ Member number 
____________ 

 

Model T’s Owned:    Year Body Style Condition - Condition Codes: 

____________ _________________________________________________ _________ R = Restored 

____________ _________________________________________________ _________ U = Unrestored 

____________ _________________________________________________ _________ O = Original 

____________ _________________________________________________ _________ PR = Partially Restored 

____________ _________________________________________________ _________ BC = Basket Case 
 

Please update this form even if all data is the same as last years. Send this form with your dues check payable to “Spokane Model T Ford 
Club” to the club treasurer at the club P.O. Box address. Annual dues are $20.00 per family per address per year. Deadline for membership  
renewal in Jan. 31, 2007. 

Voting Ballet’s Club Officers for the Year 2007  

Treasurer 

 Allen Hanzen ڤ

 Betty Patterson ٱ

Secretary 

 Julian Caples ڤ

 Mark Hutchinson ڤ

 Betty Patterson ڤ

If you will not be at the Club Meeting you may mail in ballet to the club mailing address on page 2  

IEMTFCA:  P.O. Box 11708, Spokane, WA 99211-1708 

Vice President 

 Eric Hutchinson ڤ

 

President 

 Nan Robison ڤ

 Mike Stromo ڤ

 



 

 

Tom Carnegie is back and continue at Antique.  We are happy that he is back and doing so 
well. Tom has brought his T in to put it back in shape at it proved that a T can make the long 
of a trip. Dan Coslic continue to learn from members.  Dan with the help of Mike and the oth-
ers have him up and running with the 25-T. Mike Stromo is working on a new rear-end from 
part and stock and others are working on projects, but there is more room for others to come. 
Come and watch, help, play or work and have more fun.  If you have a projects bring it down 
and  come join us. Dan Coslic had his T in again. Craig Nelson has got his T up in Deer Park 
they are working on the body. Cheri Moore and her family were hoping to have the T running 
this month. She was willing to cook dinner for these that showed up at her house to help with 
the start up. Travis  stated that he is still working on and driving when he can the Travis-T.  
He had it at the driving school but had to be home early for the kids. Alan is working on the 
15 putting the radiator back in. He has got it all cleaned up and the brass all polished. He 
even put the fan back together and in! Thanks for all the help on Tuesday Night! 

Jack and Susie Kline brought out their “T” to join us at the Driving School on October 01, 2006.  Jack 
and Susie are car enthusiasts.  They have eighteen classic car that they do show and drive.  Alan and 
I met them sixteen year ago when we moved back to Spokane. Through the years they have been col-
lecting not only the old classics but have also purchased the new 2006 Ford GT. A couple of years ago 
Jack thought that he just might be the one to own my pickup, but I beat him to it, so Jack had to start 
looking for another T as he had his heart set on one. Alan and him got together on this one and he 
bought it. Last year he was at the driving school so that he could get some pointer on the driving and 
care of this beautiful touring. He and Susie are hoping to get the time so they can join us on some 
tours and may think of join our club. 

Tuesday Night:  Come and Join the Fun  
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Meet Jack and Susie Kline 



 

 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FOR THE NATIONAL CLUB: 

Name  _________________________________________________________ 

Address  _______________________________________________________ 

City   ______________________ State ____________ Zip _______________ 

Phone Number:  __________________________________ 

ANNUAL DUES: 

US:  $29.00    Visa, Mastercard, and Discover cards accepted 
Send  to:         The Model T Ford Club of America 

                         POB  126 

                         Centerville, IN  47330 

Your continued support of the National club is a big part of our 
clubs success as well as the key to cheap insurance.  Please take the 
time to join or renew your membership. 
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Got a car you want to sell, parts for sale or a special announcement of interest to club 
members.  Your information could be right here, right now in this issue.  There is no 
charge to members for this service.  Contact the Editors for further information on how 
to. 

Our For Sale area is probably one of 
the most underused resources club 
members have.  If you have part, cars 
(T or not) or just need to get informa-
tion out to a lot of people at no cost, 
contact us.  We will run adds on a 
space available basis.  If you have 
questions contact either Alan or Suzie 
Stacey for info 

Just a short note to let you know how 
much Alan and I have appreciated the 
support on Fender Chatter we would 
not be able to do this without your 
support. Keep sending me our stories 
and ads. I need you to keep telling me 
what is going on in the club. If you 
plan a tour let me know. If you went 
on a tour or have something you want 
the club to know put in in here.  

Here is a business you might want to check out 
as they can rebuild older radiator and custom 
build that brass or black radiator at a reason-
able prize. They also do boiling on tanks. They 
will use your  diagrams or specs to build the ra-
diator. They will do their best to beat any rea-
sonable cost. They did a  very good job on the gas 
tank and radiator for us.   They will do the same 
for that newer car as well. Please let them 
know that you are a member of the T Club. 

Mark Becle & 

1926 Touring is for sale in Sunnyside. 
Has 1925 front fenders, top is in good con-
dition, the wood spokes are tight, tires are 
fair, has a small oil leak, (don’t all T’s) 
they did have in running and the interior 
is in good order. If interested call Dean at  
(509) 837-7443 They are asking $2900.00. 
Originally bought in Oregon. 

FOR SALE: A rare thing these days.  Near 
complete set of double Hasslers in great shape.  
Missing only one spring and one pin.  Name 
plates on both and in good shape.  Get Pole 
Spring make you one more spring and get Rick 
to machine one more pin, and you're in busi-
ness.  Display on install.  The earliest form of 
shock absorbers.  Marith  509-924-9514 or  
509-993-8663  $100 



 

 

I.E.M.T.F.C.A. 
Alan & Suzie Stacey 

3555 N. Freya St. 
Spokane, WA 99217 

November 2006- 

John Wyman at Greenbluff 


